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Date:

June 6, 2009
To:

APA California Board of Directors
From:
Pete Parkinson, VP Policy & Legislation

Re:

SB 375 Regional Targets Advisory Committee (RTAC)
SB 375 requires the California Air Resources Board to form a Regional Targets Advisory Committee composed of various stakeholders, including planners. A copy of the Committee roster is attached. The Committee’s charge is to recommend to CARB the methodologies and factors that should be used in setting the regional GhG reduction targets mandated under SB 375 for cars and light trucks. The Committee’s recommendations are due by the end of September.
The RTAC has met monthly in Sacramento since February, with several technical meetings in between. The next two meetings are in the Bay Area and Southern California, respectively. Early meetings focused heavily on issues related to transportation modeling as a way understand and measure the relationship between land use, transportation and GhG reductions. However, over the course of several meetings it has become clear that the modeling capabilities of the MPOs vary widely (especially outside the four major MPOs), such that it would be difficult to develop a consistent model-based methodology for setting regional targets. The past couple of meetings have focused on three key questions:

1. What metric should be used to set the target and measure performance?

2. Where should the target be set for each region? CARB has already determined that the targets should be “ambitious.” The question is, how do we know what’s ambitious?

3. How should CARB validate and evaluate the MPOs’ plans? CARB has also determined that the targets should be “achievable.” Again the question is, how do we know if a target is achievable in a region, and how will the actual attainment of that target be measured in the future?
The Committee’s preference thus far appears to be for a “relative” metric that would be a percentage reduction from current year GhG emissions on a per capita or per household basis. At the May meeting the Committee discussed whether this should be a uniform statewide target or an MPO-specific target. Members advocating a uniform statewide target seek to avoid the politicization of the target-setting process that characterized CARB’s AB 32 Scoping Plan process. Others, including myself, have advocated strongly for targets that recognize the considerable differences in GhG reduction opportunities among the regions. In particular, I have advocated that, instead of a uniform, statewide GhG reduction target, we should recommend a uniform methodology based on a limited number of factors that would allow regional differences to be taken into account but limit the political jockeying by having a transparent methodology.
There is also interest in what’s been termed a “programmatic” approach to target setting wherein GhG reduction value is assigned to various programs that can be implemented at a regional level through the Sustainable Communities Strategy mandated under SB 375. Examples include new TOD, transit investment, parking pricing, jobs-housing balance, proportion of mixed-use and infill, etc. This has some appeal because in could actually help promote the kinds of land use and transportation planning changes that are necessary to reduce GhG emissions from cars and light trucks. It also helps avoid the problems created by the lack of consistency among the MPOs’ modeling capabilities.
The RTAC still has a great deal of work to do before the end of September. The process is being watched very closely by MPOs and other stakeholders. I will update the Board again at our meeting in September.
